15TH JAN 2013

H.PANKHANIA

2 RUSTIC PLACE

NORTH WEMBELY

MIDDX

HAO 3BJ

RE; MOONBAY,1-2 COURT PARADE, WEMBELY, MIDDX, HAO 3HY

DEAR SIR /MADAM

I AM WRITING WITH REFERENCE TO THE RECENT APPLICATION MADE TO REVEIW THE LICENCE AT THE ABOVE MENTIONED PREMISES.

I HAVE BEEN A CUSTOMER AT THE MOONBAY FOR OVER 7 YEARS SINCE THE OWNERS OCCUPANCY AND NEVER EXPERICENCED ANY PROBLEMS OR ISSUES WITH THE STAFF AND ITS CUSOMERS.

IT IS VERY FRIENDLY AND WELCOMING ENVIROMENT

MOONBAY HOLDS REGULAR FUNDRAISING EVENTS, COMMUNITY GATHERING AND HAVE ALWAYS BEEN CONSIDERATE AND CARING FOR THEIR COSTOMERS, LOCAL RESIDENTS AND ITS SURROUNDINGS.

I STRONGLY OBJECT TO THE LICENCE TO GO UNDER REVIEW AND LOSS OF COMMUNITY BAR FAMILY AND FRIENDS.

THANK YOU

H.PANKHANIA

Environment and Protection (Safer Streets)

Licensing
Brent House
3rd Floor West
349-357 High Road
Wembley
HA9 6BZ

14th January 2013

15 Langham Gardens Wembley HA0 3RG

To whom it may concern;

I am writing with regards to the recent application made to review the Premises License at Moonbay, 1-2 Court Parade, Wembley, HAO 3HY to which I strongly OBJECT.

I have been a customer at the premises over the past 6 years. Over this period I have known the owners to be the most caring, giving and considerate people not only for their customers and employees but also to their community, environment and all surroundings. We regularly hold annual social and community events at the venue, each being an enjoyable, safe and successful event for all attending. Mr & Mrs Devshi regularly hold Charity/Fundraising Events [GOSH, Children In Need, Shelter to name a few], children's parties etc which I have attended, each being for good causes and enjoyed by all.

I have known the owners to be very caring for the society. They deliver food regularly to the elderly residing at Jubilee Court, some with very limited physical capability. Mrs Devshi regularly visits some of the elderly to care for and support.

It would be a huge shame to lose such a great vibrant venue where people are able to socialise, dine, enjoy their evening and reach home safely.

Whilst writing I would also like to make a formal complaint about the way the Council dealt with the way they seized the equipment from the premises in or around November whilst I was present with friends. I feel the matter was dealt with in an unprofessional manner, very intimidating for all concerned. It would appear to me that the Council abused their powers and rights during seizure. Up to 9 people [Police and Council Authorities] entered the Restaurant with a warrant. A lady from the Council was witnessed by myself and friends laughing whilst the equipment was being taken away. No sympathy was shown. It felt like the owners lives were being snatched away and the lady seemed to find this quite amusing. The owners were left shaken up and empty. It appears to me that the owners maybe going through hard financial difficulties due to the current financial economic crisis and this situation has made it worse. I believe the Christmas period would be the busiest time of the year for any business and certainly affected Moonbay. The Council have denied the owners of this. It seems the owners have been subject to constant harassment by the Council in the recent months and this seems very unfair. It would be excessive and totally unjust to review their license.

I request that this matter be fully investigated. I look forward to hearing from you and the outcome as soon as possible.

Yours sincerely,

Dharmesh Vaghela

Blent House, 3rd from West 349-357 HIGH BAD WENRLEY, HAG GBZ ML. S. MAHESWARAN

15 DEAN COULT

NORTH WEMBLEY

MIDDLESEX

HAD 3PU

DEAR SIC/MADAM,

I AM WRITING IN RELATION TO the REVIEW OF the LISCEASE FOR MOONBAY BAR RESTAURANT, I COURT PARADE, WOMBLEY.

Hyself and my family have been regular visitors of the above neutroned premises Since 2005 and have lived in Sudbury Court Estate for the past 26 years. I wish to write in Support for moratay, in all of our visits we have never noticed or experienced any behaviour deemed to be noticed or experienced any behaviour deemed to be of Public musance as Stated in the liscence leview of Public musance as Stated in the liscence leview.

The Staff and narasquent have always been friendly and Curtisus to the local residents. Mostlay has established itself as a menter of our local community and a place for us all to feel bucky and proud to have.

Yours SINCERETY

SUJAN MAHESWARAN